
                                                       

 

April 2016 

Newsletter of Fairlington Glen 

The Glen Echo 

The Glen Echo  is published month-

ly.  Our editor is always looking for 

ideas or input.  If you have some-

thing to put in the newsletter, please 

e-mail Jay Yianilos at                   

jasonyianilos@yahoo.com. 

The Glen Echo is published online on the Glen’s web site, at 

http://www.fairlington.org/glennewsletters.htm  

To be notified by e-mail when the latest edition is published, with 

a link to the newsletter, give us your e-mail address by signing-up 

for Glen Alerts via the Glen’s web site.  Your e-mail address will 

be used only for official Glen business.   

Where The Wild Things Are 

We’re all familiar with the many birds and squirrels that share our common areas each day. But are you 

aware of the many other wild animals that are living nearby and visiting Fairlington on a regular basis?  If 

not, come for a walk with me and I’ll explain. 

Ever since I treated myself to a Fitbit on January 1, 2015, I have been walking 10,000 steps or more every-

day.  Many of those steps are taken in the Glen and throughout Fairlington.  I suppose I could write an en-

tire column about some of the “observations” I’ve made while walking through our neighborhood, and 

maybe I will another time.  But for now, let’s concentrate on animals. 

One night in March I was returning home from a long walk and was approaching Court 11 on S. 36th 

Street.  There’s a community trash can that sits adjacent to the sidewalk in front of Court 11, and as I got 

near it looked like there was a bag or something sitting on top of that can.  But the closer I got the sooner I 

realized that the something on top of the can  began to move.  That something was none other than a rac-

coon.  That little guy had his face buried deep in the trash can as he searched for treasures.  As he sensed 

me coming nearby he popped his head out and looked around.  Then he jumped to the ground and made a 

quick dash for the nearby sewer.  He scurried underground and made his safe getaway before I could even 

think about grabbing my phone to take a picture. 

In addition to that raccoon, I’ve seen a fox or two running around.  I think they are just as scared of us as we 

are scared of them.  I’ve also seen either a Cooper’s hawk or a sharp-skinned hawk both in the air, resting in 

the trees, and preying on smaller critters.  And let’s not forget about rats and mice.  They’re out there too. 

So if you ever wonder why we don’t allow trash to be put out the night before pick up, just remember that 

one good reason is the many wild animals out there that would just love the chance to rip open our trash 

bags, feast on our scraps, and subsequently leave a mess behind.  You may see trash out early in the Mead-

ows or the Arbor, but remember that they have different rules.  In the Glen, let’s all remember to put our 

trash out only on the morning of pick up.  Please don’t feed the animals. 

Jay Yianilos / Board President  
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Property Manager Changes 
After more than three years as our property 

manager, Karen Conroy has left her post with 

Cardinal Management.  The Board gave Karen a 

warm send off at the March 8 monthly meeting and thanked her for her service to the 

Glen.  The Board presented her with a beautiful hanging plant and celebrated her ser-

vice with delicious cheesecake. 

“Karen had a great relationship with our Board members, as well as Nelson & Maria,” 

said Board President Jay Yianilos.  “We thank her for everything that she’s done for the 

Glen.  We’re sad to see her leave us, but we’re excited for whatever ventures lie ahead 

for her,” he added. 

Terry McGuire, now the Senior Vice President with Cardinal, has returned to the Glen 
as our interim property manager.  Terry managed the Glen prior to Karen’s arrival in 

late 2012.  His contact information has been posted on our website and is also found 

on the contact list posted later in this newsletter. 

Terry will be our property manager until Cardinal finds a permanent replacement.  

Once the permanent replacement is assigned, Terry will continue to assist during a 

transition period. 

Court Reps Meeting Planned 
The next quarterly meeting of the Court Representatives Group 

(CRG) has been scheduled for Monday, May 23 at 7:00pm at the 

Fairlington Community Center.  All Court Reps are encouraged to 

attend. 

David Dunn of Capitol Services of Virginia, our trash and recycling 

contractor, has been invited to speak about what should and 

should not be recycled. 

B Building News 
On March 8, the Board approved a contract with Heart National Corporation in the 

amount of $2461 for professional cleaning of the hallway carpeting/stairs in all 23 B 

Buildings in the Glen.  The work will be scheduled for late May. 

In addition, the co-owners and residents of seven B Buildings were notified to remove 

stored items from the basement areas.  Our Bylaws and Handbook are very clear on 

the matter.  According to the Handbook, “only bicycles, tricycles, and baby carriages 

are allowed in the common hallways and basement, and only if all residents in the 
building agree and the items do not block access to exits.  Some limit on the number 

of such items may be imposed.  Nothing is to be affixed to hallway walls.” 

Co-owners and residents in these buildings have until April 29, 2016 to remove their 

stored items such as furniture, carpet, tires, boxes, ladders, etc. 
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Professional Landscapers Beautify The Glen 

Maintaining common areas in the Glen is one of the 

Board’s most basic responsibilities.  To fulfill that re-

sponsibility, the Board has contracted with Environmen-

tal Enhancements (EE) to be our professional landscap-

ing company.  Fred Peratt and his staff at EE have been 

doing a terrific job in our community for several years 

and have been working alongside the Glen’s Landscape 

Committee to help beautify our wonderful neighbor-

hood. 

On page 4 of this month’s Glen Echo you’ll find a color-coded chart that Fred provided for us to de-

tail EE’s services to the Glen for 2016.  We’ve all seen the crews in our courts and heard the whirl 

of their mowers and leaf blowers, but if you’ll spend a few moments glancing at the chart you’ll have 

a better appreciation for what EE provides to us on an annual basis. 

It takes more than a green thumb to maintain attractive and functional landscaping.  Our contractor 

employs a professional staff and trained labor crews to help keep the Glen and its curb appeal look-

ing great. 

Landscaping is very important to the community’s quality of life, its image, its value, and even its 

resale value.  In fact, it’s a long-term investment in our community.  Maintaining it can be expensive, 

but it’s well worth it. 

Spring Clean Up Scheduled; Volunteers Needed 

After a winter that included an unusually warm Christmas and a blizzard that 

dumped 24 inches of snow on us in January, spring is now here! 

Our landscapers have already been out to clean up leftover leaves and 

downed twigs/branches.  Plus, crews from EE have laid down mulch 

throughout the Glen.  With above average temperatures in March, the flow-

ers and trees are already blooming.  It’s a beautiful time of year here in the 

Glen. 

The Board and the Landscape Committee are once again teaming up for our third annual Spring 

Clean Up & Planting Day on Saturday, April 30.  Volunteers are needed to spend some time clean-

ing up our perimeter areas along the interior and exterior fence lines on King Street and Quaker 

Lane and planting some flowers throughout the community.  Both adults and children are welcome 

to join.  This is a great opportunity to meet your fellow neighbors, make new friends, and pitch in to 

help make the Glen’s landscape even more beautiful. 

To join the group of volunteers, please email jasonyianilos@yahoo.com.  Then plan to meet at 

9:00am on Saturday, April 30 at the entrance to the pool.  We ask that you bring your own garden-

ing gloves, but we’ll provide trash bags, safety vests, and any necessary tools.  It’s really nothing 

that a team of volunteers can’t handle over the course of a couple of hours.  After the hard work is 

complete, our volunteers will be treated to snacks back at the maintenance facility.   
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Water Usage Continues Downward Trend  
Water usage in Fairlington Glen continues its gradual downward trend, drop-
ping from over 20 million gallons per year 25 years ago to less than 14 million 
gallons today.  Conservation practices by Glen co-owners and residents in-
stalling water-saving appliances and toilets has been the major contributor to 
this excellent record.  Our lowered usage helped moderate our shared water 
bill as Arlington County water and sewer rates increased dramatically to pay 
for the water treatment facility on Glebe Road. 

To get those 14 million gallons down to something more understandable, we have converted a re-
cent quarter to average gallons used per unit per day.  The Glen average is 107 gallons per unit 
per day.  Individual courts in the most recently billed quarter ranged from a low of 55 gallons in 
Court 14 to a high of 130 gallons in Courts 4, 6, and 8 (plus half of Court 7). 

Even with usage decreasing, our water bill is still projected to be almost 23% of our total operat-
ing expenses in 2016.  You can help to save water by taking some of the following steps: 

• Check for slow leaks or drips, and fix them 

• Run dishwashers and clothes washers with full loads 

• Install a low-flow aerator on your showerhead and sink 

• Turn off tap water while brushing teeth or shaving 

• Keep a container of water in the refrigerator for cold drinks 

• Water plants and trees early in the morning 

Thank you for your contributions to keeping our water usage down.  We appreciate it! 

 

Lifeguards Wanted For Summer Employment 

Atlantic Pool Service, Inc., our pool contractor, is cur-
rently looking for certified lifeguards and pool opera-
tors to work in Northern Virginia - and the Glen - this 
summer. 

For more information or to obtain an application, 
please contact Atlantic now at: 

Call 703-941-1000 

Email atlanticpoolinc@aol.com 

And also check out Atlantic’s website at www.atlanticpoolservice.net. 
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3rd Annual Fairlington 5K 
The 3rd Annual Fairlington 5K Run & 

Walk will be Saturday, April 23 at 

8:30am.  The event begins and ends 

at Abingdon Elementary School. 

This family-friendly event will be 

hosted by Abingdon Elementary 

School and the Fairlington Citizens 

Association (FCA) to promote health 

and physical fitness AND to bring the 

community together for a good 

cause, which is to raise money and 
awareness for Ellie McGinn and Ab-

ingdon Elementary. 

Ellie is a second-grade student at Ab-

ingdon and a Fairlington Arbor resi-

dent who was diagnosed with a rare 

degenerative brain and spinal cord 

mitochondrial disease for which there 

is no known cure.  Last year, there 

were more than 600 participants who 

helped raise $22,000 for the Cure 

For Ellie Fund and for Abingdon Elementary. 

Plus, a silent auction on Friday, April 15 at the Fairlington Villages Community Center, 

3005 S. Abingdon Street, will help to raise funds.  Some items to be auctioned off in-

clude Washington Nationals tickets, restaurant gift cards, gift baskets, and more 

Take part in the 1-Mile Fun Run or 5K (3.1 miles) through Fairlington.  Part of the 5K 

course even comes through the Glen.  Registration rates are $35 for adults, $20 for 

kids 10-16, $15 for children 6 to 9, and FREE for children under 5. 

Packet pick up will be Thursday, April 21 and Friday, April 22 from 3:00 to 6:00pm at 

Abingdon Elementary School at 3035 S. Abingdon Street. 

Please note that during the event many streets throughout Fairlington will be closed 

to traffic for 60 to 90 minutes.  These are rolling road closures, so after the race goes 

by, that portion of the road will open back up.  Road closures begin at 8:00am and 

pending delays should be open by 9:30am.  Part of this race comes through the Glen, 

so plan accordingly! 

You’ll find more details at www.fairlington5K.com. 

  

 

The course map for the 3rd Annual Fairlington 5K on April 23. 
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Board Denies Access To County 
At the Board’s March 8 monthly meeting, the Board voted unanimously to 
once again deny Arlington County access to our courtyard parking lots for 
the purpose of discovering and assessing all vehicles that may be subject to 
personal property tax, including vehicles not registered in Virginia. 

The County also asked the Glen to provide a list of all co-owners & tenants 
by address along with the make, model, year, and license plate number 
(and state) for each vehicle associated with each unit.  Because the Glen 
does not maintain such a list, nothing can be provided to the County. 

Please note that the streets throughout Fairlington are owned and maintained by Arlington Coun-
ty; therefore, the County has every right to check all vehicles parked on the street for updated 
personal property tax stickers, updated state inspection stickers, and updated license plates. 

Slow Down in Alexandria To Avoid Fines 
On March 25, 2016 new speed limits went into effect on two major thor-
oughfares in the City of Alexandria.  The City warns that Alexandria Police 
will be out in force to enforce the slower speed limit. 

The speed limit changes, from 35 to 25 mph, affect Seminary Road be-
tween I-395 & Quaker Lane AND Quaker Lane between Duke Street & 
Braddock Road. 

The changes were recommended by the Alexandria Traffic and Parking 
Board in February and later approved by the city manager.  The changes 
were initiated after neighbors raised concerns about pedestrian and vehicu-
lar safety. 

Common Areas - Please Take Note 
Now that spring is here, it’s worth reminding all residents that personal household items like toys, 
bikes, strollers, and lawn furniture should not be stored on the common areas in front of or near 
our buildings or on front stoops.  Instead, please stores these items within your unit or on your 
patio area. 

Article IV, Section 4 of our Bylaws deals with the use of General Common Elements.  It states “A 
co-owner shall not place or cause to be placed in the general common elements any objects or 
any kind which tend to obstruct the reasonable uses of the General Common Elements by any 
other co-owner.” 

While it’s tempting to leave personal items out, it’s not appreciated.  Please do your part to main-
tain our beautiful landscape by keeping personal items inside. 

And one final note, please do not climb our trees.  This goes for both children and 
adults.  Trees are an important part of the beauty of Fairlington Glen.  Climbing of 
trees can cause injuries both to the trees and the climbers.   
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THE GLEN 10  

 10 Q’s & A’s 

 with 

Dick Kennedy & Carol 

Goodloe 

Maybe you’ve seen their faces, but do you know their sto-

ries? Get to know your neighbors in the Glen each month 

through this feature we call the Glen 10. 

 

1.  You are a member of an elite group of original Fairlington co-owners.  What year did 

you purchase your first Fairlington home and in what village did you reside?  Dick:  “1974 - 

the Meadows.” 

 2.  What attracted you and your family to Fairlington?  Dick:  “I came to Washington in Sep-

tember 1960 to work in the Bureau of International Economics of the Department of Commerce 

and moved to the Department of Agriculture’s (USDA) Economic Research Service (ERS) in 

1964.  The attraction for me began long before I met Carol and before the Fairlington garden 

apartments converted to condominiums. Fairlington has always been a great place to live, offer-

ing a beautiful setting with trees, birds, and pesky squirrels (raccoons arrived later); a short com-

mute; and the conveniences of Bradlee.  And after conversion to condos it became a really good 

investment opportunity.  But I had other motivations, having begun a long-term relationship with a 

cat named Harry that became relevant to my future move to Fairlington.  When my DC apartment 

announced it would start enforcing its anti-cat policy, it was then I first considered renting an 

apartment in Fairlington.  But there was an impossibly long waiting list. 

In 1970 I began a two-year USDA assignment to Virginia State College in Petersburg, VA.  Re-

turning, I began again looking at Fairlington; there were affordable vacancies, but the catch was 

that they came with month-to-month leases.  So I moved into a drafty old apartment in Arlington 

just off Columbia Pike.  But when conversion to condos got underway in 1973 in the Meadows, 

former tenants having moved out, I began reconnoitering the work site, crawling into the base-

ments that formerly extended the length of a row of buildings and contained storage areas and 

public laundry sinks.  Conversion transformed these spaces into private rec rooms, studies, and 

bathrooms/laundries for the living quarters above.  Often using a shaky ladder to get up into 

them, I got a favorable impression of how the renovations were progressing and put down a de-

posit for an Edgewood in the Meadows, the second tract to be renovated, and moved in 1974.  

Then I met Carol. ”  

(continued on page 9) 

 

Court 10’s Carol Goodloe & Dick Kennedy enjoying a 

well-deserved Florida vacation. 
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Carol:  “I came to DC looking for a job in 1978 and ended up working in the same ERS division as 

Dick.  Assigned to work on a report for Congress on global food production and needs that Dick had 

previously coordinated, he offered help with esoteric questions such as how to combine differing 

northern and southern hemisphere crop and trade seasons necessary to understand the world picture.      

(You don’t want to know!)  He invited me to sail as his crew, ordering me about in racing a 14-foot sail-

ing dinghy.  I retaliated by beating him regularly at tennis and wearing him out bicycling.  On such 

terms of equality, we were married in November 1981.  Yes, Harry the cat had entered the great be-

yond a couple years earlier.  I too had become a Fairlingtonian.” 

 

3.  What prompted the move to the Glen?  What year did you buy and move to Court 10?  What 

model do you own?  Carol:  “Our first son, Clark, was born in January 1987.  The little alcove formed 

by the eaves of the one-bedroom Edgewood in which his crib sat seemed a bit inadequate for the long 

run.  We had no interest in long commutes to DC, and I was a dedicated bike commuter and car pools 

were easy to form.  So we ended up moving two blocks down the street to the Glen.  We sealed the 

deal on our Dominion on a Sunday in 1987, beating out the competition who were all watching the 

Redskins on TV losing in the NFL playoffs.”  

  

4.  Having been such long-time Fairlington residents, what do you think has changed the most 

over the years here in our community?  Dick:  “The trees are bigger and our friends are older.  

There are probably more renters than co-owners now compared with when we first bought.” 

 

5.  And over the course of the past 40 years, what aspects of our neighborhood have seemed 

to remain constant?  Dick:  “Unchanged is how one can still meet all sorts of people from all over the 

country as well as some born in other countries.  We long-term residents may grouse a bit about tight 

storage space and some bad plumbing, but we love our friendly neighbors and close-knit community.  

That is what is most unchanged.” 

 

6.  Please tell us more about your family and where you are originally from.  Carol:  “Dick is from 

Cleveland, OH, and I’m from Huntsville, AL.  So in regional terms you might say we are a ‘mixed’ cou-

ple.  Shortly after we married, we acquired two kittens from the Arlington animal shelter, naming them 

Mason and Dixie, a reflection of both our love of animals and our regional loyalties.  We met at USDA, 

and we both were economists dealing with and sometimes arguing about international trade and do-

mestic policy issues.” 

 

7.  Why do you think our neighborhood has been such a wonderful place to raise a family?  

Dick:  “The combination of the playgrounds, pool, and tennis courts, plus great neighbors and our 

wonderful neighborhood school, Abingdon, make Fairlington hard to beat.  The South Fairlington 

babysitting co-op was also a life saver.  And it’s nice to have neighbors who keep an eye out for your 

kids.” 

 

(continued on page 10) 
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8.  You have two sons (Clark and Hank) and a daughter-in-law (Rebecca) who both attend-

ed Abingdon Elementary School in the 1990’s, and now your grandson Brady is a Kinder-

gartener at Abingdon.  Why do you think Clark & Rebecca, who of course live nearby, 

chose Abingdon for their son?  Carol:  “Hank (our second son) came along in 1989, and both 

boys attended pre-school at the Fairlington Community Center.  Both enjoyed opportunities for 

sports in the area. - Clark with baseball and Hank with soccer and tennis.  Both they and Becki all 

had great memories of Abingdon, and several of their teachers are still there.  Brady went to pre-

K at Abingdon, and Becki and Clark never hesitated to keep him there when it came time for him 

to start Kindergarten.  Abingdon has a good PTA with strong participation.  We were both (PTA) 

officers back in our younger days.”  

 

9.  You must have plenty of great memories of life in the Glen.  Can you share a story 

about one of those fondest moments?  Carol:  “Perhaps not fond, but here is a memorable 

moment.  In 1992, Dick had emergency heart surgery and was in the hospital for over a month.  

The kids were only 3 and 5, and my job was especially hectic at that time.  Once word got out 

about Dick’s situation, friends and neighbors showed up with offers of food and babysitting and 

moral support.  I may not have survived without such help.  When I gave everyone a heartfelt 

thanks, a neighbor remarked that Fairlington is a great place to have a crisis.” 

 

“The combination of the playground, pool, and 

tennis courts, plus great neighbors and our won-

derful school, Abingdon, make Fairlington hard 

to beat.”  

-Dick Kennedy 

 

10.  What advice can you give to a new co-owner or resident who is just beginning their 

life in the Glen?  Carol:  “Pay some attention to the great communication channels that the Glen 

offers (monthly newsletter, Glen Alerts, the FCA Facebook page, etc.).  Volunteer even a little 

and you will learn a lot!  That will make your life easier and more enjoyable.  And enjoy the pool!  

It’s a great place to hang out and chat with neighbors. ” 

 

The editor is always looking for interesting Glen residents to feature each month in the Glen 10.  If you 

have a friend or neighbor that you’d like to nominate for a future interview, please send their name and 

contact info to jasonyianilos@yahoo.com. 
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Arlington E-CARE Spring Recycling  
Arlington County’s Spring Environmental Collection and Recycling Event 
(E-CARE) is set for Saturday, April 16 from 8:30am to 3:00pm - rain or 
shine.  County residents can safely dispose of hazardous household ma-
terials (HHM’s) and also recycle bikes, small metal items, shoes, cloth-
ing, and more all in one convenient location.  

E-CARE will be at Thomas Jefferson Middle School at 125 S. Old Glebe 
Road (one block east of Glebe and one block south of Route 50).  
Please bring your ID in order to verify County residency.  

Dispose of old or expired HHM’s such as small metal items (pots & pans, 
tools, venetian blinds, and small appliances), electronics (computers, 

printers, keyboards, scanners, copiers, and cell phones), and TV’s & computer monitors.  There is 
a $15 fee for each computer monitor and a $20 fee for each TV containing cathode ray tubes.  
However, LED or LCD monitors and TV’s are free.  All fees are payable by cash or checks only.  

Drop off household devices containing Mercury, such as thermostats, thermometers, and compact 
fluorescent light bulbs (CFL’s).  

Art For Humanity will collect gently used but functional clothing, shoes, microwaves, rugs, and 
kitchen items.  Plus, linens are needed - sheets, blankets, bedspreads, and towels.  Your donated 
items to Art For Humanity will be sent to help end poverty in Honduras.  

You can also donate eyeglasses and durable medical equipment like hearing aids, wheelchairs, 
walkers, canes, crutches, braces, and strollers.  These items will be cleaned and sent to overseas 
clinics run by volunteers.  

Bikes For The World will accept serviceable and repairable bicycles to be sent to countries where 
they are needed for basic transportation.  A $10 donation per bike is requested to help with ship-
ping costs.  

Please note that business or commercial wastes will not be accepted.  

For more information on Arlington’s Spring E-CARE event, please call 703-228-6570 or visit 
www.arlingtonva.us/recycle.   

Fairlington Farmers Market To Open 
The Fairlington Farmers Market will open for 2016 on Sunday, May 1 on the 
back plaza of the Fairlington Community Center, at 3308 S. Stafford Street.    

The market will be open every Sunday from 9:00am to 1:00pm until November 
20...rain or shine!  You’ll be able to shop for fresh produce, beef & poultry, 
cheese, eggs, coffee & juices, baked goods & pastries, other prepared foods, 
and fresh flowers.  However, please note that pets are not allowed at the 
farmers market.  

You’re encouraged to walk, bike, or bus to the market.  If you drive, please be a good neighbor 
and avoid parking directly in front of the residences across from the Community Center.  

For more info, go to www.fairlingtonfarmersmarket.org.  
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Cherry Blossoms - A DC Tradition! 
It’s not officially spring in Washington until the cherry blossoms bloom.  On March 26, 

with the cherry blossoms at peak, many area residents and tourists took to the Tidal 

Basin to enjoy our gorgeous rite of spring.  Fairlington Mews residents Ron (our Glen 

webmaster) & Tom were kind enough to share their spectacular photos from Satur-

day, March 26. 

 

 

The editor wishes to thank Tom & Ron for sharing their 

delightful photos of the 2016 cherry blossoms.  Gotta 

love those pink blossoms against the blue sky! 
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Fairlington Glen Contact List (April 2016) 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS:  Meets second Tuesday of the month   

President  Jay Yianilos                 3570 S. Stafford, #B1                  703-888-1826              jasonyianilos@yahoo.com 

Vice President Thora Stanwood  3551 S. Stafford, #A1 703-998-7812  thorastanwood@gmail.com 

Treasurer                   Maynard Dixon           4316 S. 35th                                 703-379-9786              MaynardDixon@verizon.net 

Secretary                   Bill Worsley  4314 S. 35th  571-290-4165  wdworsley@aol.com  

At Large  Lee Henry        henryleejeff@gmail.com 

         COURT REPRESENTATIVES GROUP (CRG):   Meets as called  

Chairperson Carol Goodloe 4343 S. 36th  703-379-7260 cagoodloe@comcast.net 

1 (27 units)  Matthew Riggs           3507-A S. Stafford                        865-414-3846             mriggs2@comcast.net 

2 (26)  Thora Stanwood 3551 S. Stafford, #A1  703-998-7812 thorastanwood@gmail.com 

3 (27)  JoAnn Haveland 3581 S. Stafford, #B1  703-379-9810 jahaveland@comcast.net 

4 (23)  Therese Rose 4123 S. 36th, #A1  215-301-9191 theresemaddenrose@gmail.com 

5 (17)  Florence Ferraro 4118 S. 36th, #B2  703-927-6950 fdferraro1@verizon.net 

6 (24)  Jeremy Wiedemann 4172 S. 36th  323-434-3260 jmwiedemann@gmail.com 

7 (16)  Anna Reilly 4204 S. 36th, #B1  202-441-2029 anna-reilly@hotmail.com 

8 (16)  Anna Reilly 4204 S. 36th, #B1  202-441-2029 anna-reilly@hotmail.com 

9 (22)  Roxanne Sykes 3513 S. Utah  703-567-4865 roxannesykes@comcast.net 

10 (25)  Carol Goodloe 4343 S. 36th  703-379-7260 cagoodloe@comcast.net 

11 (22)  Bob Patrician 4229 S. 36th  703-379-5379 bob.patrician@comcast.net 

12 (22)  Robert Wilson 3576 S. Stafford  703-578-4972 tunaan@verizon.net 

13 (23)  Kathryn Frazier 3514 S. Stafford  703-407-5802 kbf101202@gmail.com  

14 (14)  Ellen McDermott 4206 S. 35th  703-575-7864 ellenmcdermott@yahoo.com   

15 (36)  Mike Hahn 4270 S. 35th, #A2  703-578-3138 mhahn10262@cs.com 

16 (12)  Maynard Dixon 4316 S. 35th  703-379-9786 maynarddixon@verizon.net 

Other Coordinators and Committee Chairs:       

Archivist  Margaret Windus 3525B S. Stafford  703-379-1718 bowindus@gmail.com 

Basketball                   Patrick Murray 4144 S. 36th  703-931-7178 pgmurray@att.net 

Finance  Maynard Dixon           4316 S. 35th                                 703-379-9786             MaynardDixon@verizon.net  

Glen Echo                   Jay Yianilos                3570 S. Stafford, #B1                   703-888-1826             jasonyianilos@yahoo.com 

Landscape                   Corey Love      glenlandscaping@gmail.com  

Pool   Dennis Farrell 4209 S. 36th  703-678-8410 dennislawrencefarrell@yahoo.com 

Recreation Passes Nan Lukmire 4234 S 35th  703-578-4844 glenpoolpass@gmail.com 

Tennis  Will Smith  3525 S Utah  703-578-1076 willregina@verizon.net                    

Variance  Greg Lukmire 4234 S 35th   703-578-4844 glukmire@verizon.net 

Yahoo  Alison Trimble 4280 S 35th  703-931-7096 alisont@comcast.net  

On-Site Staff María Castro and Nelson Ordoñez                   703-820-9567             fairlingtonglen3m@verizon.net  

Property Manager Terry McGuire, Cardinal Management Agent                  703-565-5012             t.mcguire@cardinalmanagementgroup.com 

 

EMERGENCY  NUMBER   (after business hours and on weekends and holidays)  866-370-2989 

NOTE:  The Glen does not retain contractors for, or allow staff to undertake, repairs that are a co-owner responsibility under its Bylaws, absent 

emergency where the co-owner is unable to act (disabled, out-of-town, etc.). 
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April 2016 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 

3 4 5 

Landscape 

Meeting - 

7pm/FCC 

6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 

Board 

Meeting - 

6:45p/FCC 

13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

Spring Clean 

Up & Plant-

ing Day - 

9am  
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May 2016 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 

Fairlington 

Farmers 

Market 

Opens 

2 3 

Landscape 

Meeting - 

7pm/FCC 

4 5 

 

6 7 

8 

 

9 10 

Board 

Meeting - 

6:45p/FCC 

11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 

Court Reps 

Group 

Meeting - 

7pm/FCC 

24 25 26 27 28 

Pool Open 

10am-9pm 

 

29 

Pool Open 

10am-9pm 

30 

 

Pool Open 

10am-8pm 

31 

POOL 

CLOSED 

    


